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April 4th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a call regarding an assault that occurred between a 28 year old male and 28 year 
old female couple.  The victim received some advice and the matter was concluded. 
 
April 5th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a complaint regarding a 58 year old male being threatened by a 46 year old 
male.  The investigation determined that there was a family connection and a family situation at play.  The 
victim chose not to pursue the matter at this time. 
 
April 6th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a call regarding the welfare of a 19 year old female.  The person was located and 
with the assistance of the Weyburn PS was transported to the local hospital for assessment. 
 
April 7th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a complaint regarding a child custody matter.  The police assisted in mediating the 
matter. 
 
April 8th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a report of a person with a knife.  Upon attending to the location it was determined 
that a 24 year old male had been involved in a domestic altercation and was now threatening self-harm.  He 
was taken into custody and the investigation into the assault continues. 
 
April 9th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a report involving a domestic disturbance between a 34 year old male and a 33 
year old female that had the male leaving the residence talking about harming himself.  The male was 
eventually located and no further police intervention was required. 
 
The Weyburn PS received a report of a Black Mercedes in the 9th Avenue South area vehicle being operated in 
an erratic and hazardous manner.  The vehicle was eventually located and the 25 year old driver warned 
about his driving action. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



April 10th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a call regarding a suspected impaired driver.  After locating the vehicle a 47 year 
old female was arrested and has been charged with having care and control of a vehicle while impaired. 
 

- At about 9pm the Weyburn PS received a call regarding a hit & run collision in the 400 Block of 
McGillivray Drive.  The suspect vehicle was not observed and fled the scene.  The suspect vehicle is 
believed to be a White Jeep-type vehicle.  The vehicle should have moderate damage to the front end 
area of the vehicle. 

o Anyone having information about this incident is asked to contact the Weyburn Ps, or to call 
Crime Stoppers. 

 
 
Anyone with information regarding these or other crimes please contact the Weyburn Police 
Service at 306-848-3250 or Crime Stoppers 1-800-222-8477. 


